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SCHOOL FINANCIAL SERVICES TEAM – DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC INSTRUCTION – SCHOOL FINANCE BULLETIN #644, May 13, 2016
HIGH COST TRANSPORTATION AID – JUNE 20, 2016 PAYMENT:  This categorical aid program provides additional funding to school districts in Wisconsin that have higher per pupil transportation costs when compared to the statewide average per pupil transportation cost. Each district with a per pupil transportation cost exceeding one hundred and fifty percent (150%) of the statewide average per pupil transportation cost and when its previous year’s membership divided by the school district’s area in square miles, is 50 students or less (this sparsity factor is new for 2015-16, sec. 121.59(1)(a), Wis. Stats.) will receive a share of this categorical aid.  
The 2015-17 biennial budget (2015 Act 55) increased the appropriation from $5,000,000 to $7,500,000. The 2015-16 High Cost Transportation Aid is based on audited information from the previous fiscal year (2014-15).  

To access the “High Cost Pupil Transportation Aid Program - Updated April 2016” information page use this link: http://dpi.wi.gov/sites/default/files/imce/sfs/pdf/High_Cost_Transportation_Aid_for_Website_04_29_2016.pdf.  On page 2 of the document is a link to the spreadsheet with the qualifying school districts in alpha order.

For questions about this information, contact Bruce Anderson at bruce.anderson@dpi.wi.gov or 608-267-9707 or dpifin@dpi.wi.gov (608) 267-9114.
2015-16 STATE AUDIT UPDATES:  The SFS Team has updated DPI’s State Single Audit guides, including the Appendix and the Audit Manual.  
DPI Single Audit Appendix and DPI Audit Manual -   DPI has 2016 revisions to the State Single Audit Guidelines.  You can access the updated information at http://dpi.wi.gov/sfs/finances/auditors/audit-manual.  The documents have a date following the link which indicates the month and year of the revisions. 
Please note auditors should submit information to the DPI Audit Reports Mailbox at dpiauditreports@dpi.wi.gov.  
OPEN ENROLLMENT CHANGES FOR PUPILS WITH DISABILITIES – EFFECTIVE 2016-17:  Beginning in 2016-17, there is change in the transfer amount (and WUFAR coding) for students with disabilities that are open enrolled to your district. When developing the district’s 2016-2017 proposed budget, the open enrolment transfer amount for pupils with special education will be $12,000 per student.  
The open enrollment transfer amount is a Fund 10 expenditure or revenue (10 E 435000/10 R 345). Aid transfers will be made by the department and included in the June aid payment reconciliation, just as with “regular” open enrollment under current law. 
The Department has created a Questions and Answers document titled, “QUESTIONS AND ANSWERS ABOUT 2015 ACT 55 (2015-17 BUDGET) OPEN ENROLLMENT CHANGES FOR PUPILS WITH DISABILITIES (Updated January 2016)”:  http://dpi.wi.gov/sites/default/files/imce/open-enrollment/pdf/qa-16-17-oe-changes.pdf.  WUFAR coding is addressed under Question #19 on page 6.
UPCOMING EVENTS: 
[May 25: 2016 WICPA School District Audit Conference in Madison.  Register at http://lists.dpi.wi.gov/t/260271/223489/5272/3/]
[May 26: Repeat of the 2016 WICPA School District Audit Conference with location change to Stevens Point.  Register at http://lists.dpi.wi.gov/t/260271/223489/5272/3/]

UPCOMING WASBO [https://www.wasbo.com] and WASDA [http://www.wasda.org] WORKSHOPS AND CONFERENCES:
[May 24-27: WASBO Spring Conference, Kalahari, Wisconsin Dells]

SCHOOL FINANCE CONTACTS:

[Gene Fornecker, Auditor: 608-267-7882 


eugene.fornecker@dpi.wi.gov]

[Brian Kahl, Auditor: 608-266-3862 



brian.kahl@dpi.wi.gov]

[Vacant, Auditor: 608-267-9218







]

[Victoria Chung, Accountant: 608-267-9205


victoria.chung@dpi.wi.gov]

[Bruce Anderson, Consultant: 608-267-9707 


bruce.anderson@dpi.wi.gov]

[Carey Bradley, Consultant: 608-267-3752


carey.bradley@dpi.wi.gov]

[Dan Bush, Consultant: 608-267-9212  



daniel.bush@dpi.wi.gov]

[Karen Kucharz Robbe, Consultant: 608-266-3464

karen.kucharz@dpi.wi.gov]

[Debi Towns, Assistant Director: 608-267-9209


debra.towns@dpi.wi.gov]


[Bob Soldner, Director: 608-266-6968   



robert.soldner@dpi.wi.gov]
SUBSCRIBE/UNSUBSCRIBE TO THIS LISTSERV: 

To subscribe to this bulletin go to this link: http://dpi.wi.gov/sfs/communications/listserves/subscribe 

To unsubscribe: http://dpi.wi.gov/sfs/communications/listserves/unsubscribe 

PREVIOUS LISTSERV BULLETIN #643, May 6, 2016
PARENTAL CHOICE OPTIONS -- 2016-17 FUNDING OPTIONS: DPI has created a new document to explain how the existing and newly created parental choice options will be funded in 2016-17.  These options include open enrollment, private school vouchers for regular and special education, and independent charter schools.  

Please go to the SFS Team page at http://dpi.wi.gov/sfs and on the right side under “Latest Information” select the third bullet point titled “Parental Choice Options – 2016-17 Funding”.  Directly at http://dpi.wi.gov/sites/default/files/imce/sfs/doc/FY17-ChoiceOptionsFundingTable.docx. 

If you have questions, please contact Bob Soldner at robert.soldner@dpi.wi.gov or 608-266-6968.
FIFTH SPECIAL EDUCATION AID PAYMENT: Amounts for the June 13, 2016 payment of Special Education and School-Age Parents categorical aid have been determined and worksheets are available at http://dpi.wi.gov/sfs/aid/special-ed/sped-sap/worksheets. This payment includes the final 1/4 of each LEA’s aid, plus a small additional amount to reach the final aid proration rate of 26.49%. Final audit and licensure adjustments are also reflected in this payment. 
Contact Daniel Bush at daniel.bush@dpi.wi.gov or 608-267-9212 with questions.

HIGH COST SPECIAL EDUCATION AID PAYMENTS:  DPI has approved 163 claims for High Cost Special Education Aid from districts and other LEAs that served 951 Wisconsin public school students with extraordinary special education needs in the 2014-15 school year. LEAs are eligible for reimbursement of 70 percent of individual students’ costs above $30,000 not covered by Medicaid or other state and federal special education funding. With $5,754,103 in state categorical aid and federal IDEA funds available to support $8,850,589 of eligible costs, we are able to fund those costs at a rate of 65.0%.

Information for each LEA on their June 20, 2016 payment is available at http://dpi.wi.gov/sfs/aid/special-ed/high-cost. Note there are two funding streams in the High Cost Special Education Aid program: state aid is coded to source 625 and IDEA funding is coded to source 711. Each LEA will also receive a letter by mail detailing the aid received for each individual student. Districts whose residents were served by another LEA that submitted a High Cost Special Education Aid claim on their behalf, but did not submit claims of their own, will also receive letters.

Contact Daniel Bush at daniel.bush@dpi.wi.gov or 608-267-9212 with any questions.

GENERAL PUPIL TRANSPORTATION AID REALLOCATION PAYMENTS: The pupil transportation payments will be released on June 20, 2016.  To see the value for each school district go to the Pupil Transportation Aid http://dpi.wi.gov/sfs/aid/categorical/pupil-transportation-aid website.  Scroll down the page to “Other Resources” click on “2015-2016 Transportation Aid Payment as of May 02, 2016”.  This link will take you to the spreadsheet with June payment amount under the “2011 Act 105 Reallocation of Balance” column (U).  

Please contact Bruce Anderson at bruce.anderson@dpi.wi.gov or 608-267-9707 with questions. 

WI CPA SCHOOL DISTRICT AUDIT CONFERENCE:  The 2016 WICPA School District Audit Conference will be held Wednesday, May 25th in Madison and Thursday, May 26th in Stevens Point.  The DPI update will have include information on the Wisconsin State Single Audit Guidelines and specific DPI program audit information. 
Individuals interested in attending can register with the WI CPA at http://www.wicpa.org/Content/ContinuingEducation/Conferences.aspx or http://lists.dpi.wi.gov/t/260271/223489/5272/3/.
2015-16 STATE AUDIT UPDATES:  The SFS Team has updated DPI’s State Single Audit guides, including the Appendix and the Audit Manual.  
DPI Single Audit Appendix and DPI Audit Manual -   DPI has 2016 revisions to the State Single Audit Guidelines.  You can access the updated information at http://dpi.wi.gov/sfs/finances/auditors/audit-manual.  The documents have a date following the link which indicates the month and year of the revisions. 
Complete revisions to the School District Audit Manual will be on the web the week of May 16th.

Also, please note auditors should submit information to the DPI Audit Reports Mailbox at dpiauditreports@dpi.wi.gov.  The mailbox email address was listed incorrectly in an earlier version of the membership audit program.
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